
Washington Outboard Club 
P.O. Box 1226 

West Sacramento, CA  95961 
Membership Meeting 

October 14, 2021 
 

The meeting was called to order by Commodore Guy Brown at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Secretary Tom Lee read the September 16, 2021 minutes and they were 
approved as read. 

 
Secretary Tom Lee presented the August 2021 Purser Report. 

 
Income from all sources: $1,686.29:  Membership Renewals $302, Clothing 

Sales $704, Lake Washington Sailing Club $652.50, Interest $27.79. 

 
Expenses $3,756.94: City of West Sacramento $1,175.00, Cash Advance 

for Food $1,000, Home Depot $43.54, Jon Daniel Sr. $75.00, Sacramento 
Valley Lockworks $568.00, Rite Aid $104.63, Office Depot $155.08, Staples 

$110.89, Cleveland Mailing Service $524.80 
 

Funds available end of September 2021: $168,383.15 
Funds available end of September 2020: $143,624.79 

 
Secretary Tom Lee reported as of October 2021 there were 600 members 

current members, 135 are West Sacramento/Clarksburg residents. There 
were 137 on the Wait List and 18 are West Sacramento/Clarksburg 

residents. 
 

Old Business 

 
Board Member Rick Tietz announced the October 16, 2021 Striper Derby 

format and timeframe. Boat launching will begin at 5:00 a.m. and fishing 
starts at 7:00 a.m. Final weigh-in is at 2:00 p.m. and lunch will be served at 

noon. The Derby will need 5 volunteers for the Cook Crew (Contact Allan 
Grossman) and 15 volunteers for the Derby (Contact Rick Tietz). 

 
October 23, 2021, is the scheduled Angler of the Year awards banquet.  

Tickets are limited and on sale at Membership Meetings. Members who 
purchased tickets in 2019 can use their tickets or be reimbursed for the cost.  

 
The Shriners Toy Drive will begin in November 2021. Please bring in new 

toys (preferably wrapped with note regarding sex and age-range) or cash 



donations to the November 11 and December 9 Membership meetings.  
Contact Rick Alcartado for more information. 

 
Commodore Guy Brown reported that final blueprints for the Ramp Repair 

will be completed within 90 days.   
 

Commodore Guy Brown announced that the 2022/23 Nominating Committee 
consists of Past-Commodore Gary Voet, Secretary Tom Lee, and Aaron Davis 

(incoming Board member).  
 

Sunshine Club report is that Frank Delgado’s son, Michael, a member of the 
WOC passed due to complications from COVID. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m.  

 

Tom Lee. Secretary 
 
 


